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Church Services at St Andrews 

For January 2018 

  
7 Jan   11am   Communion by Extension      Margaret Pye 
 
14 Jan 11am  Parish Eucharist         Revd Philip Morton 
 
21 Jan 11am  Parish Eucharist         Revd Clive Leech 

 
28 Jan 11am  Candlemas Benefice Eucharist, Badsey 

       Revd Philip Morton 
 

Please note that there is no service at Cleeve Prior on 28 

January 

 

Rev’d Philip Morton, The Vicarage, High Street, Badsey, 

Evesham WORCS. WR11 7E 

 

Churchwardens 

Rod Carless    Lis Hughes  

 

 

The Benefice of the East Vale and Avon Village 
 

Dear Friends,  

With a new year comes a new member of our Benefice team. 

 

We are delighted that Emily will be joining us as our Mission Enabler. 

This is part of a new project being run by the Diocese of Worcester 

called Calling Young Disciples. The Director of the project, Rev’d Ruth 

Walker, says “This is a wonderful opportunity to focus on the 



engagement of churches with children, young people and families, 

helping families coming into our churches to have a good experience. 

Through this project we will be able to share good practice, build on 

work already in place and grow in confidence, sowing seeds and doing 

what we do as Church really well.”  

 

Emily will be based with our Benefice for twelve months, helping us to 

improve what we can offer families and young people. Keep an eye 

open for new things taking place over the next few months, and wishing 

you all a very happy New Year! 

Rev’d.Fr.Philip Morton 

 

Cleeve Prior Neighbourhood Plan 

Referendum Date 

Thursday 1st February 

Cleeve Prior Memorial Village Hall  

Please support your Parish Council and vote 

Yes in answer to the question: 

“Do you want Wychavon District Council to use the 

Neighbourhood Plan for Cleeve Prior to help it decide planning 

applications in the neighbourhood area?” 



Cleeve Prior Neighbourhood Plan Referendum 
 
The development of the Cleeve Prior Neighbourhood plan has been a 
lengthy task to which many local people have devoted significant time 
and expertise in research, consultation with parishioners and experts, 
also liaison with public authorities. 
 
As was reported earlier this year, we suffered a setback when the final 
examiner rejected some significant parts of the draft plan which 
necessitated a restructuring of the document. This has now been 
completed and a new draft lodged with and approved by, Wychavon 
District Council. 
 
The final stage for official adoption of the Plan is now upon us in the 
form of a referendum for the residents of Cleeve Prior and this will 
take place on Thursday 1st February 2018. 
 
Our Neighbourhood Plan is an important document that encapsulates 
a mass of information about Cleeve Prior and reflects the stated 
wishes of the Community for the future of the Village and its 
environment. When adopted it will be a vital tool for Wychavon 
District Council in making major planning decisions.  
 
The question that will be asked in the Referendum is:- 
“Do you want Wychavon District Council to use the Neighbourhood 
Plan for Cleeve Prior to help it decide planning  
applications in the neighbourhood area?” 
 
The Parish Council, as sponsors of the Plan, hope that all eligible voters 
will support adoption on 1st February. 
 
Copies of the Plan and all supporting documents can be found on the 
District Council’s website:  
https://www.wychavon.gov.uk/cleeve-prior-neighbourhood-plan  
  

https://www.wychavon.gov.uk/cleeve-prior-neighbourhood-plan


and on the Parish Council website: 
http://www.cleevepriorparishcouncil.co.uk/neighbourhood-plan/ 
Hard copies are also available at The Memorial Hall (tea room), 
WDC Civic Centre, Pershore, 
Evesham Community Contact Centre, Evesham, 
Evesham Library. 
 
 

 

 CLEEVE PRIOR WAR 

MEMORIAL VILLAGE HALL 

email:cleevepriormemorialhall@gmail.com 

 

 

A pop-up bar will be open at the Memorial Village Hall every 

Friday night, 6.30 pm – 8.30 pm for early doors until the Kings Arms 

re-opens. 

Please come along. 
 

Circuit Training 
Starting Monday 15 January, Monday mornings, 10.30 – 11.30 am 

Only £5 per session! 

Contact for more info: Adam – 07860 679031 
 

Tai Chi / Pilates / Yoga in the Memorial Hall 
We are considering offering more fitness classes in the Hall. If you are 

interested in one of the above classes, please contact 

sue.robinson333@gmail.com, or ring 773805 so that a decision can be 

made based on the response. 
 

 

 
 

http://www.cleevepriorparishcouncil.co.uk/neighbourhood-plan/
mailto:cleevepriormemorialhall@gmail.com
mailto:sue.robinson333@gmail.com


 

 

Well that was an interesting end to the term and 2017 – What 

excitement snow brings! The children rose to the occasion and 

performed the Nativity brilliantly.  The singing from both KS1 & KS2 

was fabulous and great pride was my over whelming emotion. All 

children gave their very best. 

 

Sleeping Beauty at the Swan Theatre was very good (oh yes it was!) 

and the children behaved impeccably.  We thoroughly enjoyed singing 

at the seniors Christmas lunch and Mr Wilderspin once again delivered 

a lovely carol service. 

 

We would like to thank the Village Hall Committee for allowing us to 

hold our Christmas lunch in the hall and we are extremely grateful to 

Annamarie Heelis for providing such a wonderful meal. 

 

We are now preparing for the New Year and a new term.  Parents are 

advised that applications for Primary schools should be made on line at 

www.worcestershire.gov.uk/schooladmissions by January 15th 2018 

 

Everyone is welcome to come and have a look around school especially 

now that we are now able to take pupils for Yr 6.  Also if anyone is 

interested in our preschool provision, Little Chestnuts, please don’t 

hesitate to contact the school office. 

 

A very happy and healthy New Year to you all from the staff & children 

 

Thank you. 

Sarah Newbury 

  

http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/schooladmissions


Women’s Fellowship 
Our December meeting began with a draw for a Christmas cake, which 

Linda won.  Then we did the Christmas Cracker Table decoration, all 

were very different. Thank you Barbara for showing us. 

 

We then had minces pies and madeleines with a glass of sherry, then 

relaxed for a very nice chat. Most enjoyable. 

 

Our January meeting is Lunch at The Fish & Anchor, 12.30 for1 pm. I 

will arrange transport. 

 

Happy New Year to you all. 

Meryl Holdbrook 

 

 

Thankyou 
Norah Bolton wishes to thank everyone for the cards, gifts and flowers 

she received for her Birthday. 

 

 

Neighbourhood Watch Warning 
Beware bogus cold calling in the area, with false claims of having 

spotted property defects. Please stay vigilant, especially the elderly, and 

report anything you think suspicious. 

 

Wychavon District Council 

Christmas Refuse Collection Dates 
Usual date: Mon 25 December Holiday date: Wed 27 December 

  Mon 1 January   Wed 3 January 

  Mon 8 January   Tue 9 January 

 

From Wednesday 27 December until Monday 8 January WDC will 

accept extra recycling in clear sacks on your recycling day, and a 

maximum of two refuse sacks in addition to normal bin on your refuse 

day.   



CLEEVE PRIOR GARDEN CLUB 

 

MEETING ON 
3 January 2018 

IN THE 
CLEEVE PRIOR MEMORIAL HALL, 7.30pm. 

 

SPEAKER 
SIMON GULLIVER 

Garden and Park Consultant at the National Trust. 
"History and Practicalities of Rose Growing" 

 
Teas – Raffle 

 
NEW MEMBERS AND VISITORS WELCOME 

 
Our Christmas Social on 6 December started in great style by 
Pat Colbourne giving us several surprisingly different things 

that could be done with a cup and saucer!  Following Pat’s 
presentation we enjoyed a glass or two of mulled wine and 
mince pies. Then we were given an interesting presentation 

from Roger Onions on new equipment, enabling plants to be 
grown in water alone, with the aid of an artificial sunlight 

unit. The evening concluded with a fun quiz devised by Pat 
which went down very well after the wine. 
 
Both the Garden Club and the Memorial Hall are appreciative 
of the very generous donation by Peter Byrne of Borden Hill 

Nurseries of superb quality Poinsettias for the Village 
Christmas Fair, all of which were very quickly snapped up! 
Wishing everyone a Happy New Year and thank you for all 
your support in 2017 

Jan Stewart 

  



 

Pilates classes  suitable for complete beginners to advanced.  

Small friendly classes. £6 per session or discounts available for 

block bookings. All equipment provided. 

Monday 9.45am Badsey Remembrance Hall 

Friday 7.00pm Littleton Village Hall 

Trigger Point Pilates A class created to help alleviate chronic 

pain and undo muscular restrictions within the body -this class 

attracts all, from the elite fit to the post-rehab. 

£7 per session. Friday 6.00pm Littleton Village Hall 

Call Michele to secure your space: 07813 084575 

Booking essential. 

 

Pantomime 

Robin Hood and his Merry Men 
Crawford Hall, Bidford on Avon 

Friday 5 January, 7.30 pm 

Saturday 6 January, 2.30 and 7.30 pm 

Tickets £5, tel: 773742 

 

 

St Joseph The Worker Catholic Church 

Quinney’s Lane, Bidford on Avon B50 4JL 

Times of Mass: 5.30pm Saturday; 11am Sunday 

Parish Priest: Canon Garry Byrne 

Telephone: 01789 773291 

Website: sjtw-bidford.org.uk 

A warm welcome to all Visitors 

x-apple-data-detectors://1/
x-apple-data-detectors://2/
x-apple-data-detectors://4/
tel:07813%20084575


WILDLIFE & WILDERNESS 

 
OUTSTANDING TAILOR-MADE HOLIDAYS & 

EXPERT LED TOURS WORLDWIDE 

 

Safaris : Luxury Holidays : Northern Lights : Winter Activities 

Expedition Cruises : Family Adventures 

AFRICA : INDIA : LATIN AMERICA : AUSTRALIA :  

NEW ZEALAND : CANADA : EUROPE. 

 

CALL US AT OUR BROCKWEIR OFFICE 

01625 838225, WILDLIFEWILDERNESS.COM 

Dr Steve Banner (FRGS) 

 

 

RWH Accountancy Limited 

Personal Tax Returns … … … … From £95 

Sole Trade Accounts  … … … … From £295 

Company Accounts .. … … … … From £495 

Other Services: VAT Returns, Bookkeeping, Payroll 
Contact Richard: 01386 291007 – richard@rwhaccountancy.co.uk 

 

 

 

The Complete Property Improvement Package 
 
Carpentry & Painting service  
Bespoke Furniture & Joinery Manufacturing  
Fitted Bedroom & Kitchen Installations  
Garden & Property Maintenance 
 
Unit 5 Worcester Enterprise Centre  
Shrub Hill Industrial Estate, Worcester, WR4 9FG  

Tel: 01905 780304; Mob: 07871 848600 

Visit our NEW Website:  www.rpjoineryshop.com;  
E Mail: rp-joinery@hotmail.com 

  

mailto:richard@rwhaccountancy.co.uk
mailto:rp-joinery@hotmail.com


Evesham Landscapes 
4 The Close, Cleeve Prior, Evesham, WR11 8LF 

01789 508261 / 07867 504651 
 

We specialise in Drives, Patios, Fencing, Ponds, Hedge Cutting, 
Concreting, Drainage, Turfing also general Garden maintenance. 

 

 

 

COTSWOLD UPHOLSTERY  
serving the Cotswolds and surrounding areas 

 

Re-upholstery – wide range of fabrics and leather 

Wing armchairs, suites, chaises longues 

Loose covers 

Frame / spring repairs 

 

Call Tony on 01789 621156, 07956 910701 

Over 30 years’ experience, domestic and commercial 

7 days a week, 8 am to 9 pm 

 

Pure Lawns 
Lawn Care and garden maintenance 

Professional lawn and garden service located in South Littleton.  
Our services include: 

Fertilising  -  Weed Control  -  Moss Control  -  Garden maintenance -Disease and 
insect control  -  Scarification  -  Hollow tine aeration  -   

Lawn mowing 
Contact Philip Rigby 

Call: 01386 834 198 or text to: 07779 410 993 
www.purelawns.co.uk; info@purelawns.co.uk 

 

http://www.purelawns.co.uk/
mailto:info@purelawns.co.uk


eezyPC 
 

Computer and Laptop repairs 
M i c r o s o f t  C e r t i f i e d  P r o f e s s i o n a l  

 

Wireless *  Broadband * Hardware  *  Software 

On-Site * Home Visits * 0 1 3 8 6  5 7 6 1 3 2  

 

 

MG Roofing Repairs 
No job too small. 

Slates, tiles, ridge tiles, leadwork, Guttering, Firestone Flat Roof Systems, 

Chimneys, repointing. 

 

Storm Damage and Insurance work welcome 

 

Stratford upon Avon and surrounding areas 

01789 490672, 07799 870848 

mgroofingservices@btinternet.com 

_________________________________________________________ 
 

 

 

Window Cleaner 
Gutter cleaning, patio jet spraying. Local service. 

Jarrad Gavin  
42 The Close, Cleeve Prior 

01789 490672; mob 07707 648578 

 

   . . .  is fixing IT 

 

 

 

mailto:mgroofingservices@btinternet.com


Cleeve Prior Garage 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
John Stanley, Hoden Lane, Cleeve Prior, WR11 8LH 

Tel: 01789 773795; Mobile: 07977 333719 

 

We offer a full range of garage services at competitive prices: 
Brakes, Clutches, Diagnostics, Exhausts, Timing Belts, Tyres, MOT 

Preparation, MOT Repairs, Servicing, Suspension, Collect & Return Service, 
 Federation of Small Business - 35 years’ experience! 

web  www.cleevepriorgarage.co.uk        email  jcsmotors@yahoo.co.uk 

 

 

Aimee Stanley 

(daughter of John at the Garage) 

Your local Mobile Hairdresser and 

Freelance Makeup Artist. 
All hairdressing services and makeup 

or nail treatments for those special occasions. 

Mobile: 07392 297511 
Able to carry out everyday treatments or create special occasion designs 

Pamper Parties * Proms and Weddings * Shellac *Minx 

Facials * Pedicures * Manicures *Special occasion hair services  

 

 

HQ Hair Design 
Book now for your mobile appointment or come into our  

Pop-Up salon with Peter 

Call 01905 27381 
 

 

http://www.cleevepriorgarage.co.uk/
mailto:jcsmotors@yahoo.co.uk


VILLAGE NOTICES 
 

 
The WCC Mobile Library service makes one stop in the village on 
the 4th Tuesday of each month. On Tuesday 23 January it will 
stop in The Close between 10.15 and 10.35 am. 
 

Cleeve Prior Memorial Village Hall 

200 Club winner, December 
     £100: Jan Stewart 

£50: Mike Walker 

 
 

 

 

Safer Neighbourhoods Team 
Constable Jamie Lee PCSO Bradley Sansom 

Collar no.2803  Collar no.40246 

PCSO Elliott Wilson, Collar no.40271 

 

The Team will be holding regular informal drop-in sessions in the 

Police Post every Thursday morning between 10 and 11 am (operational 

needs permitting). Village residents are invited to call in and meet the 

team for a chat or to report issues of concern. 

 

 

  

Neighbourhood Watch: cleeveneighbourhood@gmail.com is the 

place to report any suspicious cars or people in the neighbourhood. You 

will not be required to give your name or details. 

Follow Cleeve Prior on facebook at: 

https://www.facebook.com/cleevepriorvillage 

and Twitter: CPPC Cleeve Prior 
  

http://www.google.co.uk/url?url=http://www.neighbourhoodwatchmalvernhills.org.uk/HorseWatchCurrentBulletin.html&rct=j&frm=1&q=&esrc=s&sa=U&ei=rCUoVNW_L4_iaI_xgcAP&ved=0CBYQ9QEwAA&usg=AFQjCNGcYMXn1itGGjDY_lpTe2g0ar3vxw
mailto:cleeveneighbourhood@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/cleevepriorvillage


VILLAGE EVENTS 
 

2018 
2 Jan Women’s Fellowship   14.15 M Holdbrook Hall 
3 Jan Garden Club    19.30 J Stewart Hall 
8 Jan Parish Council Meeting   19.30 Par Clerk Hall 
10 Jan Tea Room & Lending Library  14.30 B Walker Hall 
15 Jan Circuits Class (see below)  10.30 Adam  Hall 
 Golf Society AGM 
17 Jan Froglands Lane presentation     Hall 
24 Jan Tea Room & Lending Library  14.30 B Walker Hall 
31 Jan Bridge Club    20.00 B Taylor Hall 
 
1 Feb Referendum on NDP   07.00 -  22.00 WDC Hall 
6 Feb Women’s Fellowship   14.15 M Holdbrook Hall 
7 Feb Garden Club    19.30 J Stewart Hall 
12 Feb Parish Council Meeting   19.30 Par Clerk Hall 
14 Feb Tea Room & Lending Library  14.30 B Walker Hall 
19 Feb Half Term week 
28 Feb Tea Room & Lending Library  14.30 B Walker Hall 
 
6 Mar Women’s Fellowship   14.15 M Holdbrook Hall 
7 Mar Garden Club    19.30 J Stewart Hall 
12 Mar Parish Council Meeting   19.30 Par Clerk Hall 
14 Mar Tea Room & Lending Library  14.30 B Walker Hall 
28 Mar Tea Room & Lending Library  14.30 B Walker Hall 
29 Mar Term ends 
 
 
  
The CP Bowls Club meets in the Hall on Tuesday afternoons and evenings 
and on Thursday evenings, from September to May. Contact: Linda Garnett-
Clarke on 773287. 
 
The Circuits Class* will take place every Monday at 10.30 am, starting on 15 

January 2018. Contact Adam  on 07860 679031. 
 
Pop-up Bar in the Community Room, Fridays from 6.30 to 8.30 pm, during 
closure of The Kings Arms. 
 
  



  

The Rotas Jauary 2018 

 

Sidesmen 
 7 Jan   Mrs J Taylor 

14 Jan   Mrs E Marshall 

21 Jan   Mr C Greenwood 

 

4 Feb   Mr S Lupton  

  

 

   Church Flowers  Church Cleaning 

7 Jan  Mrs J Selby   Mrs L Hughes 

14 Jan  Mrs A Carless   Mrs B Walker 

21 Jan  Mrs L Hughes   Mrs N Blakely 

28 Jan  Mrs A Carless   Mrs L Hughes 

 

4 Feb  Mrs G Carr   Mrs A Carless 

     

  
 

 

Copy for inclusion in the February edition 

By Wednesday 24 January please 
 

 

Please submit copy by email to the following NEW 

 email address:  cleevepriornewsletter@gmail.com 
The Editor and all persons named in this Newsletter can be contacted via this 

email address.  
 

Advertising: Please contact the Editor for information. 
The Editor would be pleased to receive any photos of local interest for possible 

inclusion in future Newsletters. Please email them to the above address. 

. 

 

This Newsletter is published by St. Andrew’s PCC 

mailto:cleevepriornewsletter@gmail.com

